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February 02, 2011
Ms. K. Walli

Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board

Suite 2701

2300 Yonge Street

Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Re: 
Chapleau Public Utilities Corporation License number 2002-0528. 
Response to Board Staff Submission 2011 IRM3 Distribution Rate Application Board File No EB-2010-0073 
Dear Ms. Walli;
The following is Chapleau Public Utilities Corporation’s response to Board staff submission of January 26, 2011 in the above proceeding. 
In the Board staff submission of January 26, 2011, Board staff made submissions on the following matters:
· Disposition of Deferral and Variance Accounts as per the EDDVAR Report; and

· Smart Meter Funding Adder.

Chapleau PUC is in agreement with the Board staff submission except for the amount identified for disposition of the Group 1 Account Balances. On pages 2 and 3 of the Board staff submission it was identified that the total balance of the group 1 accounts is a credit of $15,424 or $0.000597 per kWh. The correct amount for disposition, submitted to the Board on December 23, 2010 by Chapleau PUC, is a credit of $34,655 or $0.001209 per kWh and exceeds the preset disposition threshold of $0.001 contained in the EDDVAR Report. 
Chapleau PUC is proposing to dispose of its Group 1 account balances over a one-year period. 

This letter is being filed on behalf of Chapleau Public Utilities Corporation.

Sincerely,

Original signed by:

_____________________

Peter Ioannou

Regulatory Compliance Services

cc:  Marita Morin, Chapleau Public Utilities Corporation.

       Daniel Kim, Ontario Energy Board.
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